Safety Committee Meeting Minutes

March 15, 2017 10:00-11:00 am

Individuals present – Aaron Nicely, Don Wilson Brandon Grubenhoff, Rob Berger, Mike Myers, Heather Bauer, Jaime Lierly, Brooke Coulter, and John Pennell

- Update on Safety Drills Discussed the safety drills that have occurred at each building this year. Also signed into the ODE site that is required for updates and input of safety drill information. After walking through the drill input area it looks like it is more complex than what we had anticipated for input and we will be working on clarification.
- Safer Schools Email Discussed the email that Jon Franks forwarded to the administrators from Safer Schools
 - O Video Watched the video and discussed whether it would be appropriate for implementation now or at a different time. We all believe that the information is geared more towards a beginning of the year time frame.
 - O Discussion of Bomb Threat advice Discussed the updates from Homeland Security. John will compare them to our current plans and let folks know what the differences are so that we can discuss possible changes.
- Re-open the Discussion of visitor checks We believe that we should implement some sort of system. This would help alleviate some background checks and make for a more secure visitor program. We will research costs and bring them to administration
 - i.e. LobbyGuard, Raptor, Identisys, ScholarChip, SchoolTrack
- Five Points Evacuation Plan? Lengthy discussion of the fact that Five Points does not have a large evacuation location without the use of buses. We need to develop a better plan to ensure safe movement of students and the best place for this to happen. A new location will be contacted and more in-depth discussion about transportation will discussed.
- Go Bags Lengthy discussion about what is in each building and what
 requirements/needs are in each building. This is a building level decision and the District will
 provide input and proper supplies as needed
- What are the safety concerns in the buildings 2 issues were discussed, tornado drill placement near windows and who should be contacted to walk through with the building administrator and should all exit doors be alarmed so that when someone exits an unsupervised door someone is notified. More discussion will occur on both issues
- Next Meeting June 7, 2017 10:00am